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May 11, 2023

Lab School Selection Committee

VA Department of Education,

P.O. Box 2120.

Richmond, VA 23218.

Dear Dr. Nichols,

In the interest of time I am sending this letter of support to you for the Lab School Program via email. Southside Behavioral Health is

a committed community partner and will provide support to help make this effort a success.

Southside Virginia Community College (SVCC) and Mecklenburg County Public Schools (MCPS) have developed a very strong

partnership to support the students of Mecklenburg County with a comprehensive career literacy and workforce development

program of education that is having a significantly positive impact on the students in this community. Southside Behavioral Health is

very pleased to have partnered with the schools to provide unique support to the students in the process. We have worked with the

school to develop and provide mental health services in the school system to streamline access to those services that have been

grant funded. We have also provided numerous training for staff in mental health first aid, ACES training and other prevention

training.

It is our understanding that SVCC and MCPS are now taking the extra step of applying to Governor Youngkin’s Lab School Initiative to

establish a Lab School program that will specifically target students that struggle to succeed with their academics and workforce

expectations. These struggles could be due issues related to generational poverty, traumatic social emotional needs, or some other

significant interruption to security in their life. We strongly support this effort and request your acceptance of the Southside Virginia

Community College Lab School application.

Sincerely yours,

Elizabeth C. Engelhorn, MA, LPC

Executive Director

Southside Behavioral Health

The Potential of Self, the Power of Support

Sincerely yours,

Elizabeth C Engelhorn MA LPC



5-11-2023 
 
Lab School Selection Committee 
VA Department of Education,   
P.O. Box 2120.  
Richmond, VA 23218. 
 

Southside Virginia Community College (SVCC) and Mecklenburg County Public 
Schools (MCPS) have developed a very strong partnership to support the students of 
Mecklenburg County. By building a comprehensive career literacy and workforce development 
program of education that is having a significantly positive impact on the students in this 
community.  

 
As Sergeant of School Resource Officers of Mecklenburg County, I am very pleased to 

have partnered with the schools to provide unique support to students at the elementary, middle, 
and high school level. I, along with my team, work diligently to build rapport and strong lasting 
relationships with our students in Mecklenburg County through daily interactions, classroom 
visits, and teaching opportunities in the classroom. By simply offering our time and experiences 
in an attempt to mentor and teach these young people through interactions we have been a strong 
advocates, particularly those with significant challenges of poverty and social emotional needs. I 
would love for our students to have this opportunity. 
 

It is our understanding that SVCC and MCPS are now taking the extra step of applying to 
Governor Youngkin’s Lab School Initiative to establish a Lab School program. This will 
specifically focus on students that struggle to succeed with their academics and workforce 
expectations. These struggles could be due to issues related to generational poverty, traumatic 
social-emotional needs, or some other significant interruption to security in their life. We 
strongly support this effort and request your acceptance of the Southside Virginia Community 
College Lab School application.  
 
With the highest regards,  
Jamie King,  
Sergeant, School Resource Officer 
Mecklenburg County Sheriff’s Office.  
 





Circle W Farms, Inc. 

101 Raines Street 
South Hill, VA. 23970 
434-447-8862 (office) 

434-917-3755 (mobile) 
psw.circlew@gmail.com 

May 17, 2023 

Lab School Selection Committee 
VA Department of Education 
PO Box 2120 
Richmond, VA  23218 

Southside Virginia Community College (SVCC) and Mecklenburg County Public 
Schools (MCPS) have developed a very strong partnership to support the students of 
Mecklenburg County with a comprehensive career literacy and workforce development 
program of education that is having a significantly positive impact on the students in this 
community.  Circle W Farms, Inc. is very pleased to have partnered with the schools to 
provide unique support to the students in the process by providing hands on training, 
entrepreneurial skills, as well as basic life/economic skills. 

It is our understanding that SVCC and MCPS are now taking the extra step of applying to 
Governor Youngkin’s Lab School Initiative to establish a Lab School program that will 
specifically target students that struggle to succeed with their academics and work force 
expectations. These struggles could be due to issues related to generational poverty, 
traumatic social emotional needs, or some other significant interruption to security in 
their life. We strongly support this effort and request your acceptance of the Southside 
Virginia Community College Lab School application.  

Sincerely yours, 

P Sterling Wilkinson 

P. Sterling Wilkinson 
President/Owner 
Circle W Farms, Inc. 
Mecklenburg County Board of Supervisors, District 6 Representative 







May 11, 2023 
  
Lab School Selection Committee 
VA Department of Education,   
P.O. Box 2120.  
Richmond, VA 23218. 
  
Southside Virginia Community College (SVCC) and Mecklenburg County Public 
Schools (MCPS) have developed a very strong partnership to support the students of 
Mecklenburg County with a comprehensive career literacy and workforce 
development program of education that is having a significantly positive impact on 
the students in this community.  
 
Blue Horse Mukwa Equine Retirement and Rescue Center ( home to C.A.S.E. an 
informed trauma work site) is very pleased to have partnered with the schools to 
provide unique opportunities for students to learn workforce training skills in a safe 
drug and alcohol-free environment. In our Center students work side by side with 
local mentors to gain a positive experience with the expectations of the work-force, 
including the development of important soft skills. They also experience helping 
animals that have been abused, providing an opportunity to learn empathy and 
compassion. 
 
It is our understanding that SVCC and MCPS are now taking the extra step of applying 
to Governor Youngkin’s Lab School Initiative to establish a Lab School program that 
will specifically target students that struggle to succeed with their academics and 
work force expectations. These struggles could be due issues related to generational 
poverty, traumatic social emotional needs, or some other significant interruption to 
security in their life. We strongly support this effort and request your acceptance of 
the Southside Virginia Community College Lab School application.  
  
Sincerely yours,  
  
Rabiah Seminole, President 
Blue Horse Mukwa Equine Retirement and Rescue Center  
25859 Hwy 49 
Chase City, Va.23924  
757 439 4206  
www.bluehorsemukwa.org 
 




